
CLUB BANORA GARDEN CLUB 

CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT FOR ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING TO BE 

HELD AT TWIN TOWNS, TO BE HELD ON TUESDAY 18TH MAY  2021 

It has been a long, long time since we were together at the last 

meeting in March 2020! 

Due to Covid regulations it has been impossible to have any structured 

meetings at Club Banora since that date.  However, we have enjoyed 

having a few morning teas to keep our members together and we 

were able to organize an end-of-year function, which was held at Club 

Banora.  Again, due to Covid regulations, the luncheon had to be held 

on two separate dates, having 30 members attending each day.  This 

was organized using some of our club funds.   

Our first official meeting for this year will be in the Visions Room, Twin 

Towns, on 27th April and hopefully after that, we plan to start our 

meetings back at Club Banora again, the first of which will be on 

Tuesday 1st June. 

On behalf of the Committee I would like to thank Twin Towns and the 

Board Members for their moral support during a very difficult 

2020.We look forward to a bright and happier 2021. 

 

MARIA  HARRY  

President Club Banora Garden Club 



 

 

 

The Board of Directors 

Twin Towns Services Club 

Wharf Street 

Tweed Heads 

NSW 2485 

 

Dear Brian, 

On behalf of the committee and members of Club Banora Golf Club, I would like to pass on our 

heartfelt thanks for the support that is given to this club by the board and staff of TTSC.  

We would like to thank you for the financial support you give. We were pleasantly surprised this 

year in particular, for your generosity. We are well aware of the tough times incurred by the COVID 

saga and the financial pressures it has caused, which in our minds, makes this support more special. 

We greatly appreciate this grant, as I am sure do the other internal clubs. We will ensure our 

members are informed of your generosity and use the funds to benefit those members. 

Once again thank you, 

Regards 

Brent McLennan 

(President) 

04May2021 

 



Club Banora Tennis Section Report 

To be presented at TTSC AGM on Tuesday 18th May 2021  

 

Club Banora Tennis Committee and Members would like to thank Mr Brian Brown, 
Chairman, Board Members, Management and staff of Twin Towns & Club Banora     
for their continued support to the Tennis Section. 
 
The Tennis Club deferred their AGM this year until 2022. The current Executive 
& Committee were happy to continue in their respective roles until march 2022. 
 
We were sorry to receive (for personal reasons) Don Lean’s and John Evans’ 
resignation as Treasurer and Vice President in June and July 2020. We wish them 
every success & sincere thanks for their services to the Tennis Club over the years. 
 
We warmly welcome John Hutchinson & Melissa Morgan to our Committee. 
 
Our thanks to the Board for their decision to continue giving us financial support 
once again, this year and we look forward to being able to spend it very soon. 
 
The Tennis Club continues to operate under the best practices umbrella with QR 
necessary for all organised events. Social distancing and hand sanitising are 
mandatory.  Our kitchenette still remains closed. 
 
As a Committee we are all looking forward to a speedy return to normal so Members 
& Guests can once again enjoy our fantastic facilities. 
 
Our Club continues to promote Tennis in the area for both Seniors & Juniors. 
 
Thank you. 
 
The Tennis Committee and Members 
 



 
TWIN TOWNS SERVICES EUCHRE/500 CLUB 

 

The Board of Directors 

Twin Towns Services Club and Resorts 

PO Box 36 

05/03/2021 

 
Attention Mr Brian Brown 

 

Dear Brian,  

 

What an unusual year it has been for us all.  The Euchre and Five Hundred Club were unable to play 

cards for almost one year, but we are back as strong as ever. 

 

Thank you to the Board for providing us with financial assistance as we all have a wonderful time at 

our Christmas Party held in Slice and Fork each year.  We managed to get together this year even 

though we were required to be COVID safe 

 

The move to Club Banora has been of benefit to our older members, as we no longer have to climb 

the stairs in Juniors.  Thank you Rod Pain for arranging this move for us.   

 

The Duty Mangers at Club Banora have assisted us in making the move painless for the committee. 

 

I would like to express my appreciation for the assistance all staff of Twin Towns Clubs provides to 

me as Secretary of the Euchre Five Hundred Club.  A special thank you goes to Angie Thornhill who is 

always so helpful.  

 

 

 

Thank you  

 

Regards  

 

 

Barbara Lewis 

Secretary 

TTS Euchre/500 Club 

Phone: 0433002442 

Email: jbl007@hotmail.com 

 



         

 

 Twin Towns Masters Swimming 
 PO Box 369 Tweed Heads 
 NSW 2485                      

                                                                                               
                                                                                 President: - Lyn May 0423 915 108              
                  Secretary: - Judy Sharpe. 0407 144 021 
     
 

 

29/04/2021 
General Manager 
and the board of management 
Twin Towns Services Club 
 
 Dear Mr Smith, 
 
  This has again been an exceptional year for all members and staff at 
“Twin Towns Services Club,” having to cope with COVID 19, and the problems 
associated with the lock downs etc. Members at Twin Towns Master’s Swimming 
appreciate the difficulties for the Club and would like to thank “Twin Towns 
Services Club” and the “Board of Management” for their continued support in 
2020/2021. 
 
 We appreciate the time and effort required to maintain the Banora pool., and 
we are also thankful for the financial support provided to the master’s sub-club 
which again was most welcome. This support gives us the opportunity to finance the 
Christmas party and various functions at the Twin Towns club.  
  
During 2020 we lost members and luckily gained a few new members so as at the 
end of April we have 39 members. We continue to have a great social calendar, 
including picnics and outings. These outings provide members with outlets other 
than swimming. 
 
 The Members and Committee again thank Twin Towns Services Club for their 
generous support. 
 

Lyn May  
(President) Twin Towns Masters.     



  

 TWIN TOWNS SERVICES MEN'S BOWLS CLUB. 
 
 
                                                                                                       4th May 2021 
 
 
 To Chairman Twin Towns Clubs & Resorts 
 
 Dear Brian, 
 
 Our President, Committee, and Members, wish to thank the board for your 
 ongoing support and grant of $880 to our Bowls club. 
  
 
 This grant will be utilized within the club on activities for our members. 
 
 
 We acknowledge it has been a very difficult period and appreciate your 
 contribution to Mens Bowls. 
 
 
 Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
 Michael Constable 
 Secretary 
 
           
 
 
 
        
 







 

 

5 May 2021  

Brian Brown 

Chairman of the Board 

Twin Towns Services Club 

Tweed Heads 

 

Dear Brian 

On behalf of the members of Twin Towns Social Runners and Walkers Club I would like to thank Twin 

Towns Services Club   for their continued support and funding made available to us in 2021. 

It was great to be able to get our Club active again after Covid restrictions eased.  We are looking 

forward to holding our 30th Anniversary Party at Twin Towns in September or October. 

 

Once again, Thank you. 

 

Sincerely,  

Tracy Moschogianis 

Tracy Moschogianis 

Secretary 

Twin Towns Social Runners and Walkers Club 
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